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President's Letter

New Board Ready to Serve

ou will see familiar neighbors

on your Greenway Fields

Homes Association Board:

Joe Groebl, Wendy Trainor, 1T
Forristal, Barbara Martin, Mike McAdam,
Sally Sallee and Aaron House, Our out-
going president, Katie Allison, brought
together a highly talented, go get “em
group to serve our Association. Katie
leaves the Board poised for success, (We
know we have big shoes to fill!) Thank
you Katie for all of your dedication and
commitment,

With so many of the neighborhood
projects nearing completion, it's exciting
to have the opportunity to enjoy the parks
and welcome the many compliments
living in Brookside brings. Taking pride
in our community is clearly a reflection
of how we want to live. What attracted
each of us to this area of town must
be maintained through a collective
commitment from each and every one of
us.. personally and financially. The $20
a year per household park maintenance

fee should be a welcomed contribution
to help ensure a clean, sate, well-kept
neighborhood.

When we ignore our obligation to each
other, we risk losing the small-town,
“Mayberry™ feel we have. Whether we
take advantage of it or not, we certainly
like the idea of walking to the local shops
or enjoying a stroll down tree-lined
streets. It's wonderful that kids can ride
their bikes around the neighborhood and
people wave to each other as they pass
by. Kind gestures like shoveling snow for
the folks next door or reminding the new
neighbor about bulky trash pickup are
ways we confirm our commitment to the
community—to each other.

Your Greenway Fields Homes
Association Board will focus on
communication, involvement, and the
promotion of being neighborly, Get ready.
Expect to be Included!

2007 GREENWAY FIELDS BEOARD
Front row from left, Barbara Mar-
tin and Gina Valentino. Middle row,
Wendy Trainor, Sally Sallee, and
Aaron House. Back row, JT Forristal
and Joe Groebl. Absent from photo
was Mike McAdam.

Save the Date

May 18t & 19t
Greenway Fields
Neighborhood Garage Sale
=S
June 37
Anmnmnal Pienic
5-Tpm at Strawn Park
R
July 4
Annual ‘Popsicle Parade’
#*

December 9%
Annual Christmas Party
#

January 10, 2008
Annual General Meeting
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BULK TRASH
Bulky item trash remowval
happens on the 29™ of each
odd month starting in
January. Unlimited trash
removal follows the
July 4th and December
26th holidays.
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Security Update

he later months of 2006 saw a
t dramatic increase in property

crimes in our neighborhood.
Day-time patrols were added to the
security service schedule, This, when
combined with the increased resources
from Metro Patrol, led to several
arrests and the problem being brought
under control. Officer Parsons says we
must remain vigilant by securing our
homes, closing garage doors during the
day and keeping valuables out of sight.




New Years
Resolutions

Provocative thoughts

Be a good neighbor.

Be . Be helpful.

If you walk your dog—

pick up afterwards.
gmgmvaam—usna

tter box, not your neighhor’'s
garden.

L] L]
Holiday Gathering
Friends and neighbors gathered at the home
of Linda Vogel for our annual holiday party. .

. o : i If you have a garage—
' park in it.
If you have a sidewalk—
shovel it when it snows.
If your neighbor is elderly—
check on them.
If you have a concern—
__talk with your neighhor first.
If your dog barks—
qguiet it.
If your kids play in the park—
remind them to leave it clean.
If yon have trees—
rake the leaves in the fall,
particularly the sweet gnms.
If someone moves onto your
block—welcome them.

We sometimes forget that

we are a small part of a hig
world, These are some of the
issues I have dealt with in my
years as your President. All
of them are so easy to solve—
it takes thinking of the other
person first. Thank you for
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P k the opportunity to serve you.
Progress on Our Parks
It was our hope that we 335,000 to update these areas. With this in mind, we sought a three year
would welcome the New I am proud of the work that has been assessment for parks maintenance from
Year with the completion  completed and excited about the planting the membership at the annual meeting_ It
of our parks project. We that will be done this spring. Your board passed unanimously, With approximately
have made progress, but ol directors spent many hours planning for ~ 25% paid members for the 2007 billing, we
we are not done. final phase of the project. As a board we have had only two complaints, That tells
Greenway Fields has four decided that it was necessary to contract me, you agree with our thoughts.
commen areas that we have the a maintenance company to care for the Thank you, one and all. Current Park
responsibility to maintain. In addition, 1slands, in order that your investment is Project board members are Aaron House
our association oversees the entrance to protected. Audrie Seeley, our landscaper, and Joe Groebl. [ will serve as a liaison
Greenway Terrace at 63" Street. Over the informed us that it will take two to three until the we are finished planting this

last four years we have spent approximately  years for the new plantings to be set. spring. —Kathie Allison



X\'\z

Pure, Extremely pure W

OFF

WITH THIS AD

....................

Home Systems | Reverse Osmosis | Water Softeners

£1913-269-7768

om for deleils

Hammer Solutions

Custom Remodeling
Commercial &
Residential

816 942-1300

Do you need
Long Term Care Insurance?
We spedialize in LTC planning
Financial & Health Eligibility
Plan & Banefit Design
Multiple Leading carriers offered

FIND OUT TODAY!

A

BOB MCCLELLAN, Partner
601 W. Meyer Blvd.
Kansas Cltzy MO 64113
(816) 361-0394

Exfa.emﬁ |

J Rustlers
Premium Meats

Contact JT Forristal for the
famous skinless brat!!

816 507-0345

oy

Call
(816) 507-0345
to advertise
in the Spring
newsletter

g Insurance

TIM GROEBL
AAA Ageni
(816} 210-9484
teroebl @ asamissouri.com
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Liability... PR, 1111 11,1, 1]
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Policy Tv.'Ru] 3732
S o Aure Home & H.[:Mrm_r:- e

Ot limeounes and swrchanges we apply
PLEASE CALL FOR A HOME AUTO QUOTE!N!

EARTHSCAPING BY ATLAS
IRRIGATION » LANDSCAPING
LAWHN & LAMDSCAPE MATMTERHANCE
HARDSC AP NG

CALL NOW FOR WINTEE SPECTALS 0N

MATONARY WIRK AND LEAF BEMOVAL!

(816) 985-3105
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HELP MAKE MY JOB EASIER!!

Avoid Mistakes During Remodeling that
Make Your Home Hard to Sell

SIRENNA BEYER
816 591-5186

Call for a Free Consultation
or a Copy of my helpful article
“Faux Pas in Remodeling”

Becoming Nana
Unique baby gifts,
toys, Ermmfes, Emz;sm{zfs &
creative gfﬁ skets

o
6247 Brookside Boulevard
UPETAIRE SUITE 224
Kanzas City, MO 64113
816 3632200
TUESIAY THROUGH SATURDAY 11-Srm
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ASITWAS Zamp,

anln Capeepis, LLO ﬂ

Phone/Fax:913 709-8204

FREE
Get your 10 Point
ROOF Inspection
before the
Spring Rains
Call to schedule
an appointment

bella napoli alimentari

6229 brookside blvd.
kansas City, mo
64113

(816) 444-5041
(816) 444-5219 (fax)

JT Forristal
(816) 507-0345

brookside's prenvier italian
market and espresso bar

DrunkDrivig?e
=gl Defense.com”

1-877-DWI-MATT
(toll free)
www.DrunkDrivingDefense.com

J. Matthew Guilfoil
The Guilfoil Law Group, LLC
DWI Defense Attormney
Kansas City, Missouri

Call
(818) 507-0345
to advertise
in the Spring
newsletter

Livee ronussic fior your next party of corporate evet,

Jazz, Blues, Samba and

customized lyvics for that special touch.

One of Kansas City's premier vocalists...

CYOTHIA- VAN RODEN

816.210 30%6




www. womallroad org

Loving God and én;lbracing His Word...
Loving people and engaging the world. ..
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Brookside Church to
Refocus on Community

Iconie church reshapes
and renovates to better
meet neighborhood needs.

he Wornall Road Baptist

Church has been part of

the Brookside Community

from the earliest days of

Brookside. This grand
old church has seen many changes in
Brookside: she has undergone many
changes as well. Today, we are beginning
a process to completely “renovate™ our
church’s ministry, We are, in every sense
of the word, planting a new church in a
gracious old building, and meeting the
needs of today’s family,

While we are well-rooted in our
heritage, our focus is fotally on the future,
We are committed to becoming a church
that is all about loving God & embracing
His Word and loving people, and engaging
the world.

Since April 2006, we have been on
a thrilling journey of renewal at our
church. We have seen our attendance
more than double. In the process, we

have painted and carpeted the education
building and our offices, and we have
completely remodeled our fellowship hall,
In November, we began the process of
completely updating of our landscaping.
We plan 1o have the landscaping complete
before the end of this summer. Our master
plan calls for new trees, shrubs, signs and
exterior lighting, We will also be painting
all the exterior trim including our steeple.
We have an agreement with the Brookside
Business Association allowing them to use
portions of our north parking lot in return
for snow removal and maintenance.

We will always remain the Wornall
Road Baptist Church, but as we expand to
include numerous additional ministries in
our building, we refer 1o ourselves as “The
Churchii Brookside.”

At the Churchi@Brookside, we enjoy a
partnership with four “daughter” churches,
All of these churches are Baptist and all,
like Wornall Road, are part of the Blue
River—Kansas City Baptist Association.
These churches are: Urban Tmpact Church
which features children’s minisiry, and
meels in the fellowship hall Saturdays

at &:00 P.M.; The Church of Faith which
meeis in the worship center from 1:00
P.. to 3:00 P.M. Sundays, and offers

a children’s ministry during that time

as well as worship in the great tradition
of the African American Church: The
Lao Community Baptist Church which
conducis a worship service in Laotian

at 10:45 Sundays in the prayer chapel
including an adult Sunday School in
Laotian at 9:45, and whose youth share
in the English Sunday School Classes
and pre-school care; and lastly, a
Hispanic Bible Fellowship that gathers
on Wednesday evenings at 7.00 P.M, and
which we hope to see grow into a church
in the near future.

Our Church is pleased to have the
Light House Ministry based at the Church
facility. This state-licensed organization
services women age twelve and older who
are facing an unplanned pregnancy.

The fellowship hall renovation has new
carpet, paint, fixtures, sound svstem, and
video projection, We would love to share
this room and any of our facility with our
Greenway Fields neighbors, [ you need
a place for a family reunion or gathering,
give us a call as we would be happy to
share our home with you!

Learn more about our ministries at our
website, www.wornallroad.org.




BKS Mothers’ Association

Long-time parent organization
introduces families and fosters
community connection.

As a new parent in August of 2005,
| found myself looking to connect with
other parents who were experiencing
the same joys and hardships that [ was.
I found that connection through the
Brookside Mothers’ Association,

The Brookside Mothers® Association
was formed in the mid-80"s by a small

CARDECN PLANTLCRS

DOORS & WINDOWS

FIRCPLACE MAMTLCLS
HALL MmmIiEROMS
LICHT FIXTURLCS

FOUNDATION

architectural reclamation

1221 Union - West Bottoms
flam-Spm Tues-Sat

www. foundarionkc.com

group of moms who decided to creaie an
informal network of parents and children
in the Brookside area. Today, BMA has
almost 200 members from the entire
Kansas City area. The group includes
parents and their children from birth
through preschool.

Weekly playgroups are the backbone
of our organization. Playgroups allow
members and their children to meet and
socialize with other children of similar
age. Members volunteer to host playgroup
in their home or at a park. The host
provides a child safe environment to play
and interact with others. Many friendships
are formed as parents and children meet
each week.

BMA also has a wide variety of fun and
educational weekly activities for children as
well as parent’s only events. Family events
include a Valentine’s Party, Easter Egg
Hunt, Summer Picnic and Halloween Party.

Volunteer opportunities allow members
to give back to their community, BMA's
local charity is The Children’s Place,
which offers services for abused and
neglected children and their families.

We also support other BMA families by
providing meals in times of need.

More Options for Recycling

@ t has come to our attention that some
residents are unaware of where they
can recycle paperboard/Styrofoam

egpe carlons, plastic newspaper sleeves,
glass bottles/jars, household batteries,

used aluminum foil, computers/electronics
(some fees apply), shiny-paged magazines,
mixed paper publications {such as TV
Guide), cell phones/chargers/pagers,
Styrofoam blocks, tonerfinkjet cartridges,
manila envelopes, scrap metal, ete.

The place is the UMKC Community
Recyeling Center at 4745 Forest (one block
east of 48" & Troost). ltems are accepted
Wednesday through Friday from 11:00 a.m.

to 3:30 p.m. and Saturdays from 8:00 am.
to 4:00 p.m. For more information, visit
www.bridgingthegap.org or call
816-561-1090.

To find out about new materials accepted
at the recycling center, send a request to
materials(a/bridgingthegap.org

To recycle tires and yard waste, call
816-513-1313 or visit www kemo.org,
Household hazardous waste, such as car
batteries, automotive fluids, house paint
or pesticides need special care. Make an
appointment by calling 816-784-2080.

It takes every single one of us caring
enough to make a difference.

Brookside Mothers® Association’s
purpose is o enable parents and children
to acquaint themselves with others so they
may foster friendships and fellowships
within our community. We are a diverse
group of parents that come together with
the common goal of raising happy and
healthy families.

If you or anyone you know is interested
in BMA please visit our website at
www.brooksidemothers.org.

You can also contact us by mail at:
Brookside Mothers' Association,
P.0. Box 22616

Kansas City, Missouri 64113
—Kelly Groebl, Membership Co-Chair for
Brookside Mothers” Association
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Best Of Show

Holiday Lights
Shining Success

The winners of
the First Annual Holiday
Lighting Contest were:

Most Original
Rose Dorlac/James Bevin
6430 Summit

Best Of Show
Marsha Ramsey
435 W. Meyer Blvd.

Most Colorful
Bob/Valerie McClellan
601 W. Meyer Blvd.

Besit Block
400 and 600 Blocks of g2

Most Elaborate
Martin/Sue
414 West Meyer Blvd.

" @ 9 ® ¢ ¢ ¢ ¢ & 0 F 8 B

" & B & B 8 & 5 & 9 & B 8 & 5 % & B & & B B 8 & 8 & 5 8 B E B 8BS B S BB S 8RN



Homes Associations

of the Country Club District
222 West Gregory - Suite 201
Kansas City, MO 64114

CURRENT RESIDENT OR

Jennifer Forristal

Greenway Terrace (600's):
Tom O'Connor

W. Meyer Blvd (400 & 500's):
Kathleen Stubbers

Block Captain
Project Begins

s mentioned in the previous
newsletter, the GFHA Board is
looking to establish a network

of Block Captains. It is anticipated

W. Meyer Blvd (600’s):
Bob MoClellan
Wornall Terrace & Wornall Rd

that this will help us to quickly pass along  (6400°s): Matthew Johnson

important information, For example, Washington Ave:

during the weeks of increased Lesley Reller

burglary in our area last Pennsylvania Ave (6400's):
November, it would have Angelo Cusumano

allowed vs to inform our
Greenway neighbors of this
problem. Several of your
neighbors have volunteered
to be this liason to his‘her block and the
Greenway Board. They are as follows:
Valley Road and

Pennsylvania Ave (6200's):
David Thompson

Greenway Terrace (400's):

Summit and Valley Road
{6400°s): Rose Dorlac
G61st S5t (south 400's &
600's): Cathy Stephens
62nd Terrace: Karen Grover Pierce
We are still eager to find volunteers for the
blocks which are not mentioned above.
If you would like to be the Block Captain
on your street, please contact
Wendy Trainor (822-9424),
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Sign-up for Email Newsletter

We can save postage, printing and mailing fees when you sign-up to receive this newsletter

via email. Contact Pam Garrett at pgarrett@haced.org to receive this newsletter via email.

Greenway Fields
Board Members

Gina Valentino
President

6437 Washington
444-5439
ginavalenting
EMSN. GO
Wendy Trainor
Vice President
803 Greenway
823-9424
wendyinko
@hotmail com

Barbara
Martin
MNewsletter
8439
Pennsylvania
333-4880
barmarke
@vahoo.com

Aaron House

Secretary

404 W, 63rd St.

210-0021
nEeamE

gmail.eom

Joe Groebl
Treasurer

427 Greenway
523-8856
@smithbarney,
com

Mike MecAdam
Beourity Issues
Milzediva1 06
aol.com

JT Forristal
Newsletter
Advertising
415 Greenway
507-0345

jforristal@
ke.rr.com

Sally Sallee
Hocial Events
425 Greenway
237-1401
sally salles@
SRCOIT,. GO

Eeep in toneh!




